Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • CM 144
January 7, 2008
Meeting called to order at 12:00.  The minutes of the December 10, 2008 meeting and the agenda for current meeting were approved.
Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Blythe, Crisler, Dehr, Fleming, Glazer, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kaufmann, Lin, Minton, Roberts, Rumsey, Sun, Thompson, Webb-Sunderhaus
Guest:  Rachel Cochran
Information items:

· Congratulations to faculty for their recent accomplishments:  Mary Ann Cain (article published in January); Curtis Crisler (book of poetry now on recorded books); Rachel Hile (new article accepted); and Lidan Lin (paper accepted for a conference).
· Beth Simon’s discussion about H-Option was postponed.

· Hardin Aasand brought the December letter from Chancellor Wartell to the faculty’s attention.  He informed faculty that, to his knowledge, in addition to no merit pay, there may be very small or possibly even no raises for IPFW employees this year.  He has little information beyond this, but he will continue to share information as he comes by it.  

· A DeAdCo meeting will take place on January 8.  Per the meeting’s agenda, Aasand has learned that chairs will soon need to submit justification for faculty teaching loads.  There will also be discussion about “growth management” and the budget.  As always, Aasand will keep the faculty informed of new developments.
· The A&S chairs will be holding a retreat  in February to discuss the upcoming budget.

· Previously mentioned upcoming deadlines:

· January 19:  Nominations for distinguished lecturers

· Feb. 18:  Call for Proposals for 09-10 A&S Multidisciplinary Faculty Scholars Program

· March 17:  Nominations for Downs-Hollander Service Award

· Spring 2009 course syllabi and faculty schedules are due back to Shante’ by Friday, January 16.
Ongoing Business:

· Committee Reports:  
· Faculty Review Committee was reminded of the need to meet within the next few weeks to work on third-year  reviews and reappointments.  Reappointment paperwork is due back to A&S by February 6.  The faculty briefly discussed the third year review.
· It was moved that the full professors meet to discuss the wording of the P&T guidelines for research and creative endeavors as relates to promotion from associate professor to full professor.  The current wording is ambiguous and the change in guidelines regarding tenure/promotions from assistant to associate professor seems to have required changes in the former.  The motion was approved.
New Business:
· Area II-V requirements were discussed.  Steve Amidon drew attention to requirements as written in the 2009-10 Undergraduate Bulletin:  “One approved general education course in the major discipline may be counted toward fulfillment of Areas II-V.”  This information is contrary to what is found on the bingo sheets:  an English major may count an English course only for Area IV.  Rachel Cochran informed faculty that A&S would continue to follow what is on the bingo sheet until asked to change by the department. Aasand noted that the department may need to revise bingo sheets to reflect the Bulletin stipulations.

· Aasand asked the faculty to think about ways that the department could market itself and advertise student opportunities, demonstrate faculty achievements, and encourage new majors.  One current way the department is already doing so is with the department newsletter.  Suzanne Rumsey is currently working on the Spring 2009 issue, which will feature information on Appleseed and a tear-away for alumni readers to return information about themselves.  She hopes to also feature current students who are working on interesting projects.  If you have ideas regarding features for current and future issues, please send them to her.
Items from the Floor:

· The Fort Wayne Teaching Conference is February 13 in Walb Union:  http://www.fortwayneteachingconference.org/
· This semester CELT sill be offering professional development related to online teaching and other topics:  http://www.ipfw.edu/celt/workshops/default.shtml
· A research conference for undergraduates will take place at Purdue-Calumet in April.  Proposals are due by the end of January.

· The staff of Confluence will be putting together the next issue this semester.  Submissions are accepted on a rolling basis, so they are always welcome.  Traditionally Confluence is out in early April.

Adjourned at 12:45pm

Next meeting:  Wednesday, February 4 at 12:00-1:15 pm in CM 144
Tentative dates for other Spring 2009 meetings:  March 2 and April 15 
